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Willamette University Alumni Association

Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting
September 19, 2009
8:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
Atkinson Graduate School of Management– 3rd Floor Study Area

Board Members Present: Susan Morrow, Ed Luttrell, Jeff Heatherington, Linda Kelly, Terry Shuchat, Susan Pyne, Mark Hanken, Laila Umpleby, Ashleigh Williams, Diane Babbitt, Greg Stiles, Julie Branford, David Ashby, Paul Boaden, Duane Button, Bob Wilson, Barbra Littrell, Kathleen Campbell, Joe Stewart, Marcia Latta, Adam Duvander, Denise Callahan, Jay Booth

Staff Members Present: Alex Paraskevas, Stacey Lane, Ron Korvas, Denise Callahan, Corrina Hawkins, Kari Maurer
Student Representatives Present: Charlie Maines, Carli Smith
MINUTES
	9:00 – 9:30 a.m.
	Welcome & Overview; Introductions 

Jay Booth
Jay spoke about the process of defining new and old committees and engagement by board members. Board members paired up and introduced each other.
	AGSM 3rd Floor Study

	9:30 – 10:15 a.m.
	Old Business

Buzz Yocom Award – Update

Denise and Jay explained the significance of the Buzz Yocom Award. Other entities on campus are interested in giving the Buzz Yocom Award, (given for leadership role on campus) so the Alumni Board needs to explore the possibility of partnerships with the other groups.

Denise will send out an email about the Buzz Yocom Award and the opportunity to join the committee to identify possible recipients.

By-law modification – Update

Jeff and Diane are still working on the updates and will report back at the next meeting.

Career Network outreach project/Advisors – Report (Lane)

Update on outreach: Most graduates were not reached directly. This was as a result of outdated information or messages that were not returned. All received a follow up e-mail or postcard in addition to the call. Stacey will still work with the Board to do this outreach again in the future as it resulted in positive connections with parents. Stacey doesn’t know of any other schools doing outreach like this.

Stacey distributed a sign-up sheet for Board members to identify 10 possible career network alumni; Stacey will personally reach out to people and mention referring person’s name.

Stacey passed about talking points for the Career Network - overview on job postings; resume writing software, career assessment and vocational tools.

Speed networking: Scheduled for Tuesday, October 27 on campus. Networking program is marketed to Juniors and Seniors as an opportunity to learn how to network and make connections. [Tuesday, October 27 from 6-8pm]. Fifty alumni volunteers are needed for this event.
Four Cities, One Night: networking events in Portland, Denver, Seattle and San Francisco/Berkeley/Palo Alto area. Board members in each area are encouraged to attend if possible.
New Business

Overview of incoming classes (Callahan)

Denise passed around profile of incoming class for Board members to review.

Stewardship volunteer opportunity (Hawkins)

Corinna and Kari spoke to the Board to recruit volunteers to conduct follow-up calls to donors.

Research has shown that a thank-you note/call from Board members to donors has a positive influence on future giving.

Future: Task force to finalize future committee structure (Booth)

Brian Hufft is looking at the existing committee structure and needs for projects. Brian will make a proposal presentation at the February Board meeting. Interested Board members were asked to contact Jay or Denise to assist Brian with the evaluation.

Future: Additional Feedback Needed, WU Strategic Plan

Willamette is still working on strategic plan. Currently in process of tweaking plan and Don Negri is working with the Board of Trustees. They will likely ask for specific Alumni Board feedback during the period between this meeting and the February 2010 one.

Retirement party for Jim Booth
Jim will continue to run the alumni travel program on a part time basis beginning November 1, but Willamette is hosting a celebration to commemorate his service to alumni relations.

The sundae party will take place during the afternoon of Friday, November 13th. More information to follow.
	AGSM 3rd Floor Study

	10:15 – 10:30 a.m.
	Morning Break


	AGSM 3rd Floor Study

	10:30 – 11:00 a.m.
	Generational Differences in Volunteering

Laila Umpleby

Laila presented about generational differences and board members broke into generational groups to discuss:

1. What was Willamette like when you were a student?

2. How has it changed in your perspective?

3. What motivates you or your peers to volunteer?

Board members learned more about generational differences that may apply when interacting with alumni and fundraising.
	AGSM 3rd Floor Study

	11:00 – 11:30 a.m.
	Review of Role at Reunion/Q & A

Denise Callahan
Quadfest will be an informal gathering of Board members and alumni.

The Alumni Board will host the afternoon’s Cheers to Willamette event featuring vintners and recognizing Jim Booth.
	AGSM 3rd Floor Study

	11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
	Quadfest Picnic
Lunch, mingle and greet alumni and students
	Quad

	1:00 – 1:45 p.m.
	Free Time/Break

Options: Women’s Soccer Game (Sparks Field), Greek Open Houses, Ford Hall Open House
	Various

	1:45 – 4:00 p.m.
	Cheers to Willamette – Hosted by WUAA Board
	Cat Cavern

	5:30 – 9:00 p.m.
	Celebrate Willamette Dinner and Reunion Finale (OPTIONAL-RESERVATION REQUIRED BY 9/11)
Reception 5:30-7:00; Dinner to follow. Recognition of Alumni Award Recipients
	Salem Conference Center, 2nd Floor

200 Commercial SE


